LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 4 JANUARY 2006 AT 2.55 PM

PRESENT:
Councillors Parsons (Chairman), Boaden, C S Bowman, Morton, Prest, Scarborough, Stockdale, Styth, and Councillor Wilson.

.

LC.01/06
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors N Farmer and Bloxham.

LC.02/06
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting on 14 September 2005 were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

LC.03/06
MINUTES OF LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEES

The Licensing Manager submitted the minutes of the following Sub-Committees:

Licensing Sub-Committee 4 which was held on 13 September 2005.

Licensing Sub-Committee 1 which was held on 19 September 2005.

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting of Licensing Sub-Committee 4 on 13 September 2005 and Licensing Sub-Committee 1 on 13 September 2005, attached as Appendices to these Minutes, be noted.

LC.04/06
LICENSING ACT 2003 – APPLICATION UPDATE

The Licensing Manager presented report EP.01/06 updating Members on the current position with regard to applications received.

He reported that the Licensing Authority took over full responsibilities under the Licensing Act 2003 on 24 November 2005.  He outlined the number of applications received to date and stated that priority was being given to high risk premises and all licences should be issued by the end of January 2006.

On 24 November 2005 the City Council was above the national Response average at approximately 45% issued.  He reported that to date Carlisle has issued 100% of personal licences and 62% of premises and clubs.  He stated that all premises had been sent a letter informing them that their licence had been granted and therefore authorising them to operate.

In response to Members’ questions, the Licensing Officer reported that the premises have to display the licence showing the name of the premises, the personal licence holder, the activities and the times.  They do not have to display the full licence with conditions but they do have to keep it on the premises for inspection.

Members acknowledged the amount of work which had been undertaken by the Licensing staff and thanked them for the work done and congratulated the staff on what they had achieved. 

RESOLVED – That report EP.01/06 be noted.

(The meeting finished at 3.05 pm)

